Openings: Several key positions of area organizations Zion supports are currently open, with searches underway. More details are posted on the bulletin board for some positions.


1) Offender/Victim Ministries in Newton is seeking to hire a half-time Administrative Assistant. For full job description or to submit a resume contact <libby@offendervictimministries.org>.

2) MCC–Central States is hiring for an Office Manager / Bookkeeper, with the position starting on Apr. 1 at the North Newton office. A job description is available at <mcc.org/cs-office-manager>; contact <heidihuber@mcc.org> for more info.

3) Newton Et Cetera Shop seeks full-time general manager, available May 16, with application deadline of Apr. 15. Contact <katherineclaassen@hotmail.com>.


4) The MCC–Central States Executive Director position is available starting in June. The Executive Director promotes and encourages support of MCC. A job description is at <mcc.org/get-involved/serve/openings/executive-director-cs>.
Pray This Week for…

• Doris Regier, unable to worship with us regularly. Later this week she’ll reminisce about her wedding with Menno in 1957.
• Western District Conference participants Anita Kehr, Heidi Regier Kreider and Jonathan Wenger and others joining in a “Come and See” learning tour to Israel/Palestine Apr. 1-13 sponsored by Mennonite Church USA.
• Trinity Menn. Ch. (Glendale, AZ; where Jeannine Janzen has been attending); the congregation votes today whether to call a candidate to form a co-pastorate with their current associate pastor, in the aftermath of Hal Shrader’s death last October.

• Dan and Kathryn Smith Derksen and their sons, Jacob and John-Clair, as they begin a Mennonite Mission Network assignment in South Africa, working with Oscar Siwali, director of Southern Africa Development and Reconstruction Agency. Pray for their adjustment and their work with peace education and conflict transformation.
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Easter Sunday: March 27, 2016
Sunday School at 9:45 a.m.
Worship at 10:45 a.m.
Gathering Song
“This is the day”
HWB #58
Welcome, Introductions, Announcements; Prelude

Call to Worship



Leader: Christ is risen!

People: He is risen indeed!

All: Alleluia!
Special Music
“Three men on a mountain”
–Doug/Jude Krehbiel
Children’s Time

Ann Schowengerdt
Special Music
“Leaning on the everlasting arms”
Scripture Reading
John 20:1-18
Hymn
“To God be the glory”
HWB #102

Sermon
“The end of the beginning”
Rosie Epp
Confession of Faith (vss. 39-43 in unison)
Acts 10:34-43


39We are witnesses to all that he did both in Judea and in Jerusalem. They put him to death by hanging him on a tree; 40but God raised him on the third day and allowed him to appear, 41not to all the people but to us who were chosen by God as witnesses, and who ate and drank with him after he rose from the dead. 42He commanded us to preach to the people and to testify that he is the one ordained by God as judge of the living and the dead. 43All the prophets testify about him that everyone who believes in him receives forgiveness of sins through his name.

Response Hymn
“In the bulb there is a flower”
HWB #614
Offering
Mennonite Church USA

Offertory
Sharing Celebrations and Concerns

Prayer

Ray Reimer
Sending Song
“Thine is the glory”
HWB #269
Benediction and Postlude

Doug and Margaret Brewer, Greeters

Reynold and Deanna Entz, Worship Leaders

Carol Klingenberg, Piano/Organ
Doug and Jude Krehbiel, and Derek Klingenberg, Special Music

Ray Reimer and Rosie Epp, Co-Pastors
(316) 799-1200
Last Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Worship attendance (including 2 visitors):
74
Offering: Western District Conference:
$…
This Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Easter Sun. breakfast (scholarship fundraiser)
8:50 a.m., Today

BC Concert Choir home concert @ Mem Hall
7 p.m., Today

Education Board meets
10 a.m., Wed.

Greeters: Andrew Wedel
Next Sun.

Musicians: Karen / Karen / Karen
Next Sun.
Offering: Local Fund
Next Sun.
Calendar of Upcoming Zion Events

Deacons meet
7 p.m., Apr. 5

KS Mennonite Relief Sale @ Hutch fairgrounds
Apr. 8-9

Spiritual Life Board meal / meeting
Noon, Apr. 10

Governing Council meets
7 p.m., Apr. 11
Hamburger cookout @ Zion (playground funds)
6 p.m., Apr. 15

WDC Men and Boys Retreat @ Camp Mennoscah
Apr. 15-17

Food & Thought @ S & J Kauder’s
12:30 p.m., Apr. 17

Kansas Mennonite Men’s Chorus @ Bethany, Lindsborg
Apr. 17

WDC Spring Reference Council@Beatrice
9 a.m.-3 p.m., Apr. 23

Kansas Mennonite Men’s Chorus@CentralCC, Wichita
Apr. 24

Parent/Child Dedication during worship
May 8

Pentecost Sunday communion observance
May 15
Community Vacation Bible School @ Whitewater MS
June 6-10
Zion SS Picnic @ King Park, Hesston
June 12
Other Events and Announcements

Pastors Ray and Rosie’s Schedules: One of them is at the church office weekday mornings by about 9 a.m., Ray on Mon., Thur., & Fri., Rosie on Tue. & Wed. (she’s at IRC on Mon. & Thur.). This week Ray’s pastor cluster meets Tue. morning.
Come to Zion early on Sun., Mar. 27, for an Easter breakfast prepared and served by our college students (and families). Funds contributed for the meal will support our church college scholarship fund. The meal will be served beginning app. 8:50 a.m.

Bethel College Concert Choir home concert on Sun., Mar. 27, at 7 p.m. in Memorial Hall, with several Zion students participating.
Join Circles of Hope and Hesston Coll. for a poverty simulation on Mon., Mar. 28 from 6:30–9 p.m., at Hesston Menn. Ch. to learn more about poverty in Harvey County. RSVP at (316) 284-0000 or email <info@peaceconnections.org>.

Bethel College forensics presents its “Night Before Nationals” preview on Tues., Mar. 29, at 7 p.m. in Krehbiel Auditorium; rated PG-13 for some adult subject matter.
French organist Pierre Queval will give a recital on the Andover Organ at 7 p.m. on Tue., Mar. 29, at Hesston Menn. Ch., made possible by The John Ernest Foundation. Free and open to the public, with a reception to follow. 
Hesston College Theatre presents the musical drama Working, at 7:30 p.m. on Apr. 1, 2, 8, and 9, and at 2:30 p.m., on Apr. 3 and 10. All performances are in the Helmuth Studio Theatre in the Northlawn Center. Working is rated PG for mild language. Tickets are $10 for adults and seniors and $5 for students, and can be purchased at the Hesston College Bookstore in person, by phone at (620) 327-8104 or online at <books.hesston.edu> (also available at the door 30 minutes prior to showtime, subject to availability). 
Bethel College Jazz Ensemble I and Mid-Kansas Jazz Ensemble with guest artist Pat Bianchi and his Hammond B-3 organ on Fri., Apr. 1 at 7:30 p.m. in Krehbiel Auditorium.
There is still space available in the “Story Matters” memoir-writing workshop at First Menn. Ch. (Newton) from 6:30–8:30 p.m. on Fri., Apr. 1 and 8:30 a.m.–3:30 p.m. on Sat., Apr. 2. The cost is $60. The workshop will be led by Laurie Oswald Robinson and is partially funded by a Loaves & Fishes Grant from Western District Conference. To register, e-mail <pwschrag@cox.net>.

Kauffman Museum first-Saturday bird walk. Join experienced birder Gregg Friesen on Sat., Apr. 2, at 7:30 a.m. in the museum parking lot for a walk of 1 to 1.5 hours.

Nova Deco concert on Tue., Apr. 5, at 7 p.m. in the Adm. Building chapel at Bethel College. Nova Deco is Nancy Johnson and Dominique Corbeil, violins, with special guest, Karen Bauman Schlabaugh, piano. Freewill offering to benefit the Rupert Hohmann String Scholarship at Bethel.
Prayer and Scripture education opportunity: AMBS-Kansas Center will host a short course entitled “Being Formed by God through Scripture,” led by Kathryn Damiano. The course will meet on Apr. 9, 16, 23, and 30 from 9:30–11:30 a.m. at Menn. Church of the Servant (2401 N. Woodland, Wichita). Please contact <kgoerzen@ambs.edu> for info. 
The Outreach Board is sponsoring a hamburger cookout at Zion (as a playground improvement fundraiser) on Fri., Apr. 15. Food will be served from 6–7 p.m. Bring a friend, lawn chairs for your family, and lawn games.

The Western District Conference Spring Reference Council will occur on Sat., Apr. 23 from 9 a.m.–3 p.m. at First Menn. Ch. (Beatrice, NE), with the them “Held Together in Mission: Being Church in the Rural Context.” Please let Pastor Ray know before Apr. 13 if you have interest in attending. 

Camp Mennoscah will serve a Kitchen/Dining Hall Renovation fund-raising meal in its dining hall at 5:30 p.m. on Sat., Apr. 23. Enjoy music by “Book of JEBB,” and a meal of favorite camp foods served by the Camp Board. Preview the renovation plans and meet Jerry Kroeker, the new Executive Director. Please RSVP by Apr. 15 to <office@campmennoscah.org> or (620) 297-3014. Details (including menu) posted on bulletin board.
Camp Mennoscah’s Retirees Relaxation Retreat is for retirees of all ages on Apr. 25-27. Enjoy time singing, studying Bible, hearing about Mennonites in early Kansas. Register by calling (620) 297-3290, or online at <www.campmennoscah.org> under Retreats.
The Kansas MCC Ride for Relief will occur Sun., May 1 from Hillsboro to Topeka. Please RSVP by Apr. 24 to (620) 345-8531 or <wingrider@mtelco.net>. Details posted on bulletin board.

Kitchen helpers for Camp Mennoscah’s summer youth camps are needed for the weeks of June 19-25, June 26-30, July 17-23, and July 24-29. Parents can receive a camper discount of up to full camp fees! Call (620) 297-3290 for more information. 

Twenty percent of youth experience mental disorders in a given year. Prairie View is offering its “Youth Mental Health First Aid Training” course several times in the next months, designed for adults who regularly interact with youth ages 12-18. For more info, see <https://prairieview.org/events/mental-health-first-aid/>.
First Menn. Ch. (Newton) is partnering with Mennonite Disaster Service to build a house. The house will be framed on the FMC parking lot during June and then taken to Nebraska where it will be completed on site during July/August. FMC is inviting other churches to partner with them in bringing this project to completion. Contact Kathy Preheim or Rosie Epp if you are interested in participating. (Perhaps a good project for a SS class?).

The 2016 Zion mowing schedules for church and cemetery have been posted and distributed to those who volunteered to assist. “Weeks of” should be interpreted as the week (or two weeks, in case of cemetery) following the Sunday noted.
